
SOUTH STRABANE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION  
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

October 18, 2017 

The Planning Commission of South Strabane Township held a Special Meeting on Wednesday, October 18, 
2017 at 7:00 P.M. in the Municipal Building, 550 Washington Road, Washington, PA 15301. 

Present for the meeting were: Paula Phillis, Chairman; Joseph Kopko, Vice-Chairman; Laynee Zipko, Susan 
Bayard and Jay Gordon. Also present were: Township Engineer Michael Sherrieb; Planning Consultant Carolyn 
Yagle; Township Manager Brandon Stanick and Recording Secretary Ellen Wallo.  Member Tom Steele was 
absent.   

Chair Phillis led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

None. 

Discussion Concerning the Proposed Update to the South Strabane Township Comprehensive Plan. 

Planning Consultant Carolyn Yagle of Environmental Planning and Design presented Items Recommended for 
Incorporation into the Comprehensive Plan, which is a result of the meetings with the Planning Commission 
and their suggestions for additions to the Comprehensive Plan before sending the Plan to the Board of 
Supervisors for public comment. 
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Chair Phillis stated that, in addition to the above notes, Objective 9 should be added to Objective 6.  Ms. Yagle 
will add that to the Items Recommended for Incorporation into the Comprehensive Plan. 

Ms. Zipko stated that she does not agree completely with the proposed future Land Use Map in the 
Comprehensive Plan.  She feels that some of the areas shown in purple (I-1) have no infrastructure and that the 
large orange area (higher intensity residential) should be moved into the red area (commercial/mixed use).  And 
then the red area could be used for intense housing.  She also feels the orange area should be classified as 
farmland. 

Ms. Phillis stated that the Implementation Committee called for by the Plan may be the best way to address Ms. 
Zipko’s remarks. 

After further discussion, Mr. Kopko moved to recommend the proposed update to the South Strabane Township 
Comprehensive Plan be sent to the Board of Supervisors with the additional comments prepared by Ms. Yagle.  
The motion was seconded by Mr. Gordon. 

A discussion followed and Mr. Kopko withdrew his motion. 

Mr. Kopko moved to recommend the Board of Supervisors approve the proposed update to the Comprehensive 
Plan with the condition the Planning Commission’s comments, as presented in the October 18, 2017 Items 
Recommended for Incorporation into the Comprehensive Plan, be incorporated into the document itself and not 
just included as an addendum.  

Chair Phillis thanked the Steering Committee for their time and hard work that was put into the preparation of 
the Comprehensive Plan. 

Mr. Kopko thanked the public who participated in the preparation of the Comprehensive Plan also.   

Adjournment 

Mr. Gordon moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 P.M.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Bayard and passed 
on a unanimous voice vote. 

       Submitted by, 

      Ellen G. Wallo 
                  Recording Secretary 
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